Your contact person: Griet Gregoir Tel: +32 2 501 49 11 E-mail: griet.gregoir@diplobel.fed.be

Jennifer Topping Executive Coordinator

MPTF Office, UNDP 304 East 45th Street, 11th Floor New York, NY 10017 USA

our reference

date

D5.1/GG/HUM.04.02.02/2021/05/4810/1

to be quoted in all correspondence

Re: Contribution of Belgium to the CBPF for DRC - 2021-2022 - 17.000.000 EUR - FF/2021/05

Dear Ms. Topping,

I have the pleasure to inform you that the Government of Belgium, through its Federal Public Service of Foreign Affairs – Directorate-General for Development Cooperation and Humanitarian Aid (DGD), has decided to contribute: **Seventeen million** (17.000.000) **EUR**, to the **Country-based Pooled Funds for DRC** for 2021-2022,

Eight million five hundred thousand (8.500.000) EUR for 2021 Eight million five hundred thousand (8.500.000) EUR for 2022

under the 'Terms and Conditions' as stated in the 'Standard Administrative Arrangement'. Please find enclosed a copy of the **Ministerial Decree** awarding 17.000.000 EUR for a 2 year-period (2021-202) to the above mentioned funds and the **Standard Administrative Arrangement** regulating this contribution.

Please note that the formal claim for the payment of the contribution has to be sent to: einvoice@diplobel.fed.be (with D5.1 in copy).

Yours Faithfully,

Mervame Kitir

Enclosure(s): Ministerial Decree; Standard Administrative Arrangement